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It’s already almost the end

https://www.ontario.ca/page/ensuring-financial-sustainability-ontarios-postsecondary-sector
/news/transformation-plan


participated (faculty, staff, students, alumni) in engagement sessions over the spring and summer.
The next steps are already in motion as the TPIO will soon be building its team, which will be
made up of members from each of the four workstreams, along with supporting resources of
various kinds (e.g. communications)..

Strategic planning
I would like to thank the more than 2500 members of our community who have provided input
across the various engagement channels. Throughout the summer and fall, we hosted twenty (20)
one-on-one interviews, fifteen (15) focus groups, twenty (20) group interviews, four (4) drop-in
engagement sessions, and four (4) online surveys. It’s never too late to contribute, but the last of
the formal consultations has now happened, and StrategyCorp has formulated a “What we heard”
document. They have started to shape possible pillars of a plan based on that consultation; there
is still much work and refining that needs to happen. The DRAFT Strategic Plan is being
presented in various engagement sessions this week, such as the Townhall on November 23.
With the benefit of your feedback, we will then work further with Strategy Corp to get the draft
Strategic Plan to Board for its December 15 meeting. After that discussion, we will finalize the
Strategic plan and share it again in early 2024, for final Board approval in February. The
engagement process has made one thing extremely clear: our community is very hopeful for the
future of the Uniu
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Fall convocation
We had two excellent convocations on Saturday October 28, with such beautiful weather
showing the campus off at its best. Unlike last spring with so many sets of twins, I noticed that
there were no twins this time. This is also a reminder that spring convocation will take place
from June 3rd to 7th, 2024, and we hope to have honorary doctorates again by then. To my
knowledge, neither Senate nor the Board has fully populated its membership on the joint
committee which recommends these honorary documents, and I urge everybody to remedy this
ga� membership
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Congratulations
With funding from the Jane Goodall Institute of Canada, the Environmental Sustainability
Committee developed over 25 plant identification signs displaying the Anishinaabemowin
names of native plants found along the Biodiversity Reclamation Trail. Elder Sandra Corbiere
and youth member Jade Corbiere of Wahnapitae First Nation worked in collaboration with the
Committee. Congratulations specifically to Anastacia Chartrand and Taylor Nicholls who played
key roles in the project.

Congratulations to Dr. Mark Kuhlberg (Liberal Arts) on receiving the 2023 Weyerhaeuser
Book Award from the Forestry History Society for his book, “Killing Bugs for Business and
Beauty: Canada's Aerial War Against Forest Pests!” The award recognizes superior scholarship
in forest and conservation history and rewards authors who provide fresh insight into a topic
through clear narrative analysis that is inventive, and thought-provoking.


